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We hope you enjoy the new format for the In HindSight Newsletter.  Instead of opening the
newsletter via a link, the newsletter is right here in the email. One note, if you are using
gmail, our newsletter will be "clipped". About half way through the newsletter, you will see:
[Message clipped]  View entire message. You should click on that link to see the entire
newsletter. Any comments you have are welcome; send them to ara-
newsletter@gmail.com.
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President's Letter

 
 

Dear ARA Members,

Please enjoy scrolling through our newly reformatted newsletter. We hope you will like it.
Since our summer edition of the newsletter, we have had two luncheons. You’ll find an
article and pictures of both below. Our final luncheon this year, the Holiday “Lupper”, will

be held Friday, December 6th, at the Alcon Crossroads Conference Center (old cafeteria).
We’ll get together, enjoy another excellent lunch, a speaker, holiday music, games and a
raffle. Watch for details soon!

Our second luncheon of the year took place on June 7th in the Alcon Crossroads
Conference Center. Jill Ames, Manager of the Alcon Foundation, spoke to us about
Alcon’s Corporate Giving Team, including the Alcon Foundation and Alcon Cares. See the
article for details about Alcon’s charitable donations and Alcon’s engagement and
volunteerism.

Our speaker on September 20th was Dr. Sid O’Bryant, the Executive Director, Institute for
Translational Research at the University of North Texas Health Science Center at Fort
Worth, TX. He spoke to us about the Alzheimer’s study that he is leading. It is the first-
ever, large scale study of the biology of Alzheimer's Disease within a health disparities
framework. The event was held in the Schollmaier Auditorium, where we enjoyed our first
“Lunch in the Lobby” prior to the presentation. See more information below.

Enjoy all the excellent articles in this Fall 2024 edition of the In Hindsight newsletter. See
the article on Alcon’s acquisition of BELKIN Vision which includes their Direct Selective
Laser Trabeculoplasty (DSLT) technology expanding Alcon’s glaucoma portfolio with a
first-line therapy.  Another interesting article is about a new Alcon Research Clinic in Fort
Worth, which will enable faster eye care innovation by and for patients and professionals.
Fort Worth locals will have the chance to participate in clinical trials.

Alcon retiree news includes photos of our June 7th and September 20th luncheons. Two of
our very creative members have provided articles and pictures of their work. Cindy Stroud
(pen name Alexis Faere) has published three books in the last three years. Fred Rosett
creates exquisite stainless steel wire sculptures. Some of them are currently on display at
the State Fair of Texas.

Many thanks to our members for their contributions. A special thanks to our editor,
Annabelle Corboy, for the excellent preparation and to Lana Morgan for joining the
newsletter team. Please continue to send us news and photos. Let us know what you’re
doing and where you’re traveling. Send them to Annabelle and Lana
at ara.newsletter@gmail.com.

I’m looking forward to seeing you at the December 6th Holiday Lupper!

With Warmest Regards,

Pat Cappelletti
President, Alcon Retirees Association
pcappelletti@Alcon-ara.com

 
 

 
Announcements

 
Becoming an ARA member

Here are the steps to joining the ARA:

(1) Retire from Alcon (or Alcon/Novartis if you retired before 2020)
(2) Go to alcon-ara.com and click on Not a Member? Sign up Today
(3) Fill in the Member Sign Up form, then click Send. (Make sure to note the password you
select since you will use it to login as a member.)
(4) Soon, you will receive an email from an ARA admin asking for information to confirm
your retirement date and where you worked at Alcon. Please be sure to respond or your
registration will not proceed.
(5) Within a day or so after your response is received, you’ll get an email confirming your
membership. Follow instructions in the email regarding login and dues.

 
 

 
ARA Dues

Dues are $10 a year; your dues cover expenses for the website and other activities.

Mail Dues to: Alcon Retirees Association
P.O. Box 173416
Arlington, Texas 76003-3416

 
 

 
ARA Website

Want to see more? Go to the ARA website www.alcon-ara.com for all the latest
information about Alcon and Retirees’ activities. Photos from past ARA events are posted
on the website. Login to the Members Section and click the News button to find the link to
the Gallery. Thank You to Janet Mattern (janet.alcon.ara@gmail.com) who posts our
updates on the website.

 
 

 
Retiree News

We would love to have some stories from our retirees to share in our ARA newsletter. We
are especially interested in photos of places & people - vacations or, if you’ve moved away
from Fort Worth, where you live now. Do you have a second career? If you retired from
Alcon and took up a new line of work, we’d love to hear about it. And last, if you’re doing
volunteer work, we’d like to be able to share that, too. You can contact us at
ara.newsletter@gmail.com. Just send a note and we will get back with you to get more
details.

 
 

 
Alcon Fort Worth Campus

The company store is open and is located within the new
cafeteria. Hours are 7am – 4pm and check-out is Self
Service. If you have questions, you can call 817-551-
8351.

The process for entering the campus remains the same –
arrive during normal business hours, stop at the guard
gate, and show your gold retiree card, and park in visitor
parking.

 
 

 
 

Alcon Fitness Center

Membership for retirees is free! More than 7,000 square
feet of health and wellness equipment. Top-of-the-line
cardio and strentgh equipment. Outdoor TRX and Rogue
workout stations. Outdoor running/walking track. Locker
Rooms. And, new, there are two pickleball courts, with
court-side boxes holding equipment.

Click here to enroll - Select "Fitness Center Membership-
Alcon Retiree"  For questions? Call the Alcon campus and
ask for the Fitness Center.

 
 

 
Events

 
2024 ARA Lupper

Mark your calendars for the last 2024 ARA program: the Holiday Lupper on December 6.

Unless otherwise noted, all luncheons are held on the Alcon Fort Worth campus in the
Crossroads Conference Center (old cafeteria) and include a buffet lunch. We are now
requesting that members make a reservation. We need to know how many are attending
in order to have appropriate seating and food. Email us at ARA-RSVP@alcon-ara.com

All ARA members, spouses, and guests are welcome to attend. Except for the Lupper,
lunch is complimentary for members, with a charge of $10 for guests. For the Lupper, the
fee for members is $10 and for guests, $15.

Please remember to bring your Alcon Retiree Gold Card for access to the Fort Worth
campus. Alcon Corporate Security will reserve parking places — look for the orange street
cones. Watch for more information on all our events on our website and in our emails.

 
 

 
 

Monster Bash -
October 26

Retirees are invited to
join EPIC's Monster
Bash, on the Alcon
campus.  No reservations
needed, just bring your
gold card.

 
 

 
Alcon News

 
Alcon’s New Research Clinic Is Enabling Flexible Research
and Faster Innovation to Address Patient Needs

 
Opening in the summer of 2024, Alcon’s Research Clinic
in Fort Worth, Texas, will enable faster eye care
innovation by and for patients and professionals. Fort
Worth locals will have the chance to participate in clinical
trials using never-before-seen cutting-edge technologies
and help shape the future of eye care.

 
In 2023, Alcon spent $828 million on research and development (R&D)—more than any
other eye care company in the world. Ever heard of a million-dollar idea? At Alcon, we
have 90+ active projects in our R&D pipeline.

But how did we get here? How do we know which ideas are only good on paper, and
which could change the future of eye care? The answer lies in how we approach research,
including conducting a range of studies that assess devices and evaluate their
performance, which enables our scientists to make more informed, efficient and data-
driven decisions to optimize product development. However, even with the most efficient
R&D processes in place, one variable can still slow everything down: clinical research
space.

Why Clinical Research Facilities (and Their Location) Matters

In 2018, Alcon opened a new clinical research facility in Johns Creek, Georgia. The clinic
allowed us to quickly test new vision care products while fostering cross-functional
collaboration between engineers, chemists and clinicians.

“The results of this recipe, both scientifically and culturally, worked really well,” said Raj
Suryakumar, PhD, FAAO, Alcon's Vice President and Global Head of Clinical R&D. “So,
as we expand our surgical, pharmaceutical and vision care R&D footprints, we wanted to
replicate that success in Fort Worth. Alcon is committed to engaging the communities
where we live and work. Opening a research clinic in the heart of the city where some of
our most innovative ideas have come to life felt like a natural extension of that
commitment.”

While some clinics of this kind are used by multiple companies with competing priorities
and limited resources, this facility is fully dedicated to Alcon, allowing for complete control
over each step of the research process. This removal of third parties, along with the
clinic’s proximity to Alcon’s Fort Worth campus, will allow for more efficient and flexible
collaboration between scientists and clinicians, accelerating the execution of clinical trials.

Expanding Our Space and Enhancing Our Research

Alcon’s Fort Worth research clinic will focus primarily on non-invasive feasibility trials, the
first step in the clinical trial process for vision care, surgical and pharmaceutical
innovations to determine the scope of the project and opportunity to align on study design,
patient type and more. The goal of R&D is to constantly innovate and develop novel
products that meet patient needs. This clinic will allow the Alcon team to quickly test and
iterate products, involving Eye Care Professionals (ECPs) throughout the entire research
process.

“Many ECPs are interested in participating in our clinical programs as investigators or
collaborators to advance research. Sometimes, not everyone who wants to participate
can, especially in more rigorous trials that require clinics to have certain infrastructure or
equipment,” said Dr. Suryakumar. “Our new Fort Worth research clinic will allow ECPs in
the Dallas-Fort Worth metroplex to participate in a more flexible capacity, enabling them to
be at the forefront of informing on cutting-edge Alcon innovation.”

There are typically two types of trials in our R&D process: Investigator-Initiated Trials,
which Alcon only supports financially and puts ownership in the hands of practitioners, and
Alcon-Initiated Trials, which we conduct with the help of patients referred to us by local
professionals.

This Alcon Research Clinic introduces a third, highly flexible hybrid option that allows for
greater collaboration between Alcon and ECPs in the Fort Worth community:

First, it allows Alcon to conduct quick preference studies, which compare outcomes of
several tested products to determine how to proceed with a larger clinical trial. With
the technologies available at the clinic, Alcon can partner with ECPs to make those
decisions more quickly.
Second, medical devices in development can get into the clinic faster. Alcon
researchers will be able to quickly evaluate them on small numbers of volunteers,
provide the results back to Alcon’s R&D teams and repeat the process with improved
iterations of these devices.
Finally, local ECPs will be able to conduct quick, cross-sectional studies, assess
feasibility of novel clinical endpoints, and support product training.

The state-of-the-art center will also feature best-in-class technology and amenities,
including an observation gallery, to replicate the in-clinic experience, making the endpoints
we collect as true-to-life as possible.

How the Local Patient Community Will Benefit

By participating in Alcon’s research, Fort Worth-area patients who volunteer to participate
in our studies will experience some of the most cutting-edge vision-enhancing
technologies before anyone else—and help shape the future of eye care in the process.

“As is the case with all trials conducted with the highest levels of integrity, patients will
have the opportunity to understand the trial details, the benefits of participating and the
time-commitment we’ll need from them,” said Dr. Suryakumar. “At the end of the day,
though, participants will be exposed to the latest eye care technology, gain a better
understanding of their vision and vision science, and, hopefully, become ambassadors for
the important work we’re doing in Fort Worth and the research community we’re building
as a result.”

Bringing Something Brilliant to Fort Worth

The Alcon Research Clinic is located in the heart of Fort Worth’s downtown medical
district, making it convenient for participants who may need to come in for multiple-day
studies. Rather than commuting or staying overnight in our clinic, patients and traveling
clinicians can spend the night comfortably in one of the several nearby hotels and enjoy all
Fort Worth has to offer during their downtime.

“As scientists, we can be very particular about our ideas coming to life exactly as we
intended,” said Dr. Suryakumar. “I’m thrilled to say we achieved that with this research
clinic, and we’re so excited for its potential to bring new ideas to fruition in the same way.”

This story can be found here. 
 

 
 

 
Allen C. Ho, MD, to Lead the Alcon Research Institute’s
Executive Committee

 

 
Media Release - July 29, 2024

Alcon, the global leader in eye care dedicated to helping people see brilliantly, today
announced Allen C. Ho, MD, Professor of Ophthalmology at Thomas Jefferson University
and Director of Retina Research at Wills Eye Hospital, will join the Alcon Research
Institute’s (ARI) Executive Committee as chairman in October. The executive committee
has overseen ARI’s mission to expand the frontiers of vision sciences globally since its
founding in 1981. ARI’s current chair, Mark Humayun, MD, PhD, and professor at Keck
School of Medicine of USC and the USC Viterbi School of Engineering, will complete his
four-year term following the 2024 ARI Podos Colloquium and Scientific Symposium held
on October 4-5.

Dr. Ho will oversee the ARI Executive and Scientific Selection Committees in selecting
Alcon’s annual Senior and Young Investigator Grant recipients, which awards funding to
research scientists with outstanding achievements in vision research. Since its inception,
more than 360 research grants have been awarded totaling nearly $30 million.

Dr. Ho will also chair the Steven M. Podos Colloquium, Alcon’s annual scientific meeting
that highlights recent advances in vision research, as well as the bi-annual Scientific
Symposium, a lecture series that features ARI grant recipient research. The 2024 Steven
M. Podos Colloquium and Scientific Symposium will take place at the Alcon Campus in
Fort Worth, TX. This year’s Colloquium will focus on Advances in Retina, featuring
valuable insights from industry experts.

“Dr. Ho’s commitment to advancing vision science through rigorous research and
mentorship during his career makes him the ideal successor to our current chair, Dr.
Humayun,” said Franck Leveiller, Chief Scientific Officer, Head of R&D and Secretary of
ARI for Alcon. “We are thrilled to have a surgeon of Dr. Ho’s caliber serving as ARI chair
and are looking forward to leveraging his vast experience to support the advancement of
our mission. Alcon wants to thank Dr. Humayun for his long-lasting involvement,
dedication and enthusiasm as a chairman, his efforts to expand ARI’s partnerships with
researchers globally and his positive impact on the study of ocular diseases.”

Dr. Ho is a highly esteemed and decorated ophthalmologist specializing in medical and
surgical retinal diseases with expertise in collaborative translational clinical research
investigating new and innovative ocular therapies and surgical devices and procedures. In
addition to his roles at Wills Eye Hospital and Thomas Jefferson University, Dr. Ho is a
volunteer for EyeCare America, an organization that provides ophthalmic care to
underinsured patients, as well as a member of the board of the American Diabetes
Association of Greater Philadelphia.

 
 

 
Alcon Completes Acquisition of BELKIN Vision, Expanding
Glaucoma Portfolio with Direct Selective Laser Trabeculoplasty
(DSLT) Device

 

 
Media release – Monday, July 1, 2024

Global glaucoma treatment guidelines and practice are shifting towards more first-line

use of Selective Laser Trabeculoplasty (SLT)1-3

In partnership with our new associates, Alcon plans to accelerate the expansion of
first-line DSLT use globally
This acquisition broadens Alcon’s existing glaucoma portfolio of pharmaceutical drops
and implantables, with a first-line laser treatment option

GENEVA, July 1, 2024 - Alcon (SIX/NYSE: ALC), the global leader in eye care dedicated
to helping people see brilliantly, today announced the closing of its deal to acquire BELKIN
Vision with a total upfront consideration of $81M, including a cash payment of
approximately $65M. The deal also includes the potential for up to $385M in payments,
contingent upon rigorous sales-based milestones. The acquisition includes BELKIN
Vision’s Direct Selective Laser Trabeculoplasty (DSLT) technology, expanding Alcon’s
glaucoma portfolio with a first-line therapy. For glaucoma, Alcon also offers implantables

such as Hydrus® Microstent, and pharmaceutical drops that are currently available in the
U.S.

"As a therapy with significant advantages for the patient and practice, we believe our
newly acquired DSLT technology is uniquely positioned to accelerate the evolution toward
first-line use of SLT in the glaucoma treatment paradigm,” said Sean Clark, President,
Global Surgical Franchise, Alcon. “We look forward to broadening access to this exciting
technology in the future as we continue to address solutions for unmet needs in
glaucoma.”

A landmark publication, the LiGHT trial, demonstrated that selective laser trabeculoplasty
(SLT) is a clinically relevant and cost-effective primary treatment for open angle glaucoma
(OAG) and ocular hypertension (OHT)—reducing the need for intraocular pressure (IOP)

lowering medications and glaucoma surgeries.4 The pivotal GLAUrious study showed that
DSLT effectively lowers IOP for open-angle glaucoma and ocular hypertension patients,

with a proven safety profile.5 Like traditional SLT, DSLT delivers laser energy to the
trabecular meshwork. However, DSLT includes proprietary eye-tracking technology to
ensure an accurate, automated treatment delivery through the limbus—eliminating the

need for a gonio lens or manual aiming.6 The DSLT experience is patient- and physician-
friendly, providing the precision treatment necessary while offering an intuitive, streamlined

workflow and non-contact delivery.5

"Despite ample evidence for SLT as primary therapy in glaucoma treatment, practical
challenges limit availability to many patients who could benefit from it," said Nathan M.
Radcliffe, M.D. “DSLT will have a profound impact on laser-first, helping to overcome
these barriers and meaningfully improve access to laser therapy—shifting doctor and
patient perceptions around efficiency and comfort.”

The DSLT technology is approved in the European Union (E.U.) and the United Kingdom
(U.K.), and is indicated to perform SLT. The device received 510(k) Clearance from the
U.S. Food & Drug Administration but is not yet available in the U.S. With this acquisition,
Alcon plans to continue to supply DSLT in the E.U. and U.K., and aims to make the device
available to physicians in the U.S. by the end of 2024. Alcon is also integrating DSLT into
its Alcon Vision Suite ecosystem, working to ensure the ability to train and deliver the
best-in-class service that its customers have come to expect.

Additional information about plans and timing for launches in new markets will be provided
in the future. To learn more about DSLT, please visit https://belkin-vision.com/.

 
 

 
Alcon’s Latest Equipment Breakthrough Technologies, Unity
VCS and Unity CS, Receive U.S. FDA 510(k) Clearance

 

 
Media Release - Monday, June 24, 2024

Combined vitreoretinal-cataract system (VCS) and standalone cataract system
(CS) are cleared for use in the U.S.
New, proprietary technologies designed to deliver transformative surgical
innovation
Alcon to immediately begin collecting real-world user experience in the U.S.
prior to broad commercialization in 2025
First innovations to be introduced from Alcon’s cutting-edge Unity portfolio of
surgical equipment

Ad Hoc Announcement Pursuant to Art. 53 LR

GENEVA--(BUSINESS WIRE)-- Alcon (SIX/NYSE: ALC), the global leader in eye care

dedicated to helping people see brilliantly, today announced that UNITY® Vitreoretinal

Cataract System (VCS) and UNITY® Cataract System (CS) have received U.S. Food and
Drug Administration (FDA) 510(k) clearance. These innovations are the first to be
introduced from Alcon’s highly anticipated Unity portfolio.

“At Alcon, we have a long legacy of involving our customers throughout the research and
development process to deliver bold innovation in ophthalmology, and we would like to
thank those who helped us arrive at today’s milestone,” said Franck Leveiller, Head of
Global R&D and Chief Scientific Officer, Alcon. “We are excited to introduce the next
generation of equipment solutions and consumables—in cataract and vitreoretinal surgery
—and deliver meaningful impact for Eye Care Professionals and patients.”

Unity VCS and Unity CS introduce significant workflow efficiencies over Alcon’s current

market-leading systems, CONSTELLATION® Vision System for vitreoretinal procedures
and CENTURION® Vision System with ACTIVE SENTRY® for cataract surgery.

“I have been closely involved in the development of Unity VCS and Unity CS; this truly
innovative system is a significant upgrade of Alcon’s best-in-class technologies,” said
Steve Charles, MD, FACS, FICS, FASRS. “It is a proud moment to be able to celebrate
this clearance.”

Worldwide, there will be an estimated 31 million cataract surgeries in 2024, and that

number is expected to increase to 37 million by 2029.1 There will be approximately 2.2

million vitrectomy procedures in 2024 across the globe.2 Alcon is the global market leader
for cataract and retina procedural packs (consumables used in each surgery).2,3

Today, there are more than 28,000 Centurion and Constellation devices in the market that
will be targeted for upgrade to the Unity platform over the next decade. In addition to the
system, Unity VCS and Unity CS bring first-to-market technologies and consumables that
are designed to drive significant benefits for the surgeon, staff and patients.

Alcon has tested Unity VCS and Unity CS during investigational advisory wet lab sessions
with more than 200 highly experienced surgeons from 30+ countries. Now with 510(k)
clearance, Alcon will begin a thorough program to secure real-world feedback before
commercial launch in 2025. Regulatory submissions will continue later this year in markets
across the globe. CE Mark is expected in early 2025.

Unity VCS and Unity CS are the latest innovations from the Alcon Vision Suite—a portfolio
of innovative products designed to help Eye Care Professionals increase clinic and OR
efficiency, and deliver exceptional patient experiences. The Alcon Vision Suite will
continue to grow with cutting-edge Unity products expected to be introduced over the
coming years, adding to our market-leading legacy products which will continue to be
available and serviceable. Unity VCS and Unity CS will be supported by Alcon’s training,
product maintenance and Services teams.

Find the full media release (including footnotes) here.
 

 

 
Alcon India Mark's 25th Anniversary

From July 26 Facebook post - This year marks Alcon India's 25th anniversary! To
celebrate the innovation, excellence and growth over the last two and a half decades, we
held a traditional lamp-lighting ceremony with the Alcon India team, including five
members who have been with us for the entire 25 years. We are proud of our journey,
grateful for the support of our customers, partners, and associates, and excited for the
next 25 years of helping more people see brilliantly.

 

 
 

 
Alcon Fribourg reopening
Celebrated

September 26 - Facebook. Alcon is
pleased to share the inauguration of our
newly renovated office space in Fribourg.
This milestone marks nearly five decades
of partnership with the canton, reaffirming
our commitment to global innovation,
economic development, and the pursuit of
excellence in eye care worldwide.

Local leaders, state officials, and Alcon
associates came together to celebrate
this moment, united in our vision for the
future. Here's to more than 45 years of
brilliance in Fribourg and many more to
come!

 

 
 

 
Alcon in Action - 2024

Alcon associates around the world recently participated in Alcon in Action, a volunteerism
initiative that helps address health, hunger, education and housing needs in the
communities where we live and work. Thank you to all of the participants in #AiA2024!

 

 

 

 
  "One of my favorite quotes says,

'Happiness is only real when shared.'
Alcon in Action truly brings that to life for
me. There's something incredibly
fulfilling and humbling about uniting with
others to support those in need."

Agata Milkowska,
Global Engagement & Communications
Lead, Poland

 
"This year, it was very special to
participate in an AiA initiative with a
local organization that helps feed
people in need in our communities,
OzHarvest. Members of the Australia
Surgical team managed to cook up a
storm in the kitchen, and we're thankful
to everyone who was involved!"

Caleb Bartolo,
Refractive Account Manager, Australia

 

 
 

"On the day of the event, these
volunteers worked tirelessly to care for
the new trees, while learning about
reforestation best practices, resulting in
an impressive 2,000 trees being moved
for planting. It was an afternoon full of
positive energy and joy."

Maria Enid Santiago,
Customer Equipment Specialist, Puerto
Rico

 
"Volunteering is so important, and I am
glad Alcon provides us with
opportunities throughout the year to
volunteer at different organizations. We
not only get to learn about the
organization and how it helps within our
community, but we also get to know and
develop relationships with other co-
workers we normally might not get to
work with."

Sara Galosi,
Training and Development Specialist,
United States

 

 
 

 
Retiree News

 
New Members

Welcome these new members who've
joined since May 1: Janie Carr, Carol Fay,
Timothy Adkins, Eddie Wildman, John
O’Riordan, Joanie Robinson, Margaret
Roberts, Forrest Goodman, Donna
Sanders, David Chamberlain, Kimberlee
Weber

 
 

 
Remembering a past ARA President

Andrew Lubrano passed away May 20, 2024 at the age of
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94.  His son Lawrence wrote that Andy was very proud of
his 38 year employment with Alcon and his involvement
with the ARA.

Brad Kling, previous ARA President wrote this tribute to
Andy Lubrano:

We honor Andy Lubrano and send our deepest
sympathies to his family on his recent death. He was a
good friend and excellent leader of our ARA organization
for about 10 years.

Andy was the second ARA President. He followed Frank
Buhler, the ARA Founder who started the Alcon retiree
group in 1995. With Andy’s enthusiasm and
organizational skills, he superbly led a retiree team that
recruited new members, arranged fun luncheons and
events, published newsletters, and built an early website. 

After stepping-down from President and passing the torch
to Brad in 2009, he continued to attend our ARA events
with his wife, Gemma, for as long as they could.

Always loyal to Alcon and dedicated to the ARA, he will
be greatly missed by all.

ARA founded 1995

Presidents:
Frank Buhler, 1995 - 2002
Andy Lubrano, 2002 - 2009
Brad Kling, 2009 - 2019
Pat Cappelletti, 2019 - present

 
 

 
 

 

Cindy Stroud, Alcon retiree, Author

Cindy Stroud, one of our retired IT Project Management
professionals, has jumped into her retirement to become
an author. She started her career as a technical writer,
and in her career at Alcon, she authored more project
documentation than you can imagine. Well, maybe you
can imagine! After her 40+ year career (28 of those years
at Alcon), she aspired to write about more meaningful
topics that we all deal with in our daily lives: our wild
emotions, what motivates us as human beings, and the
experiences that shape who we are in this world.

In her words:
When I retired, I became a sponge, taking on-line courses
and connecting with other writers across the globe, to
learn the craft of writing fiction and non-fiction for the
public consumer. Some of you may have known that I
was working on a novel during my tenure at Alcon. When
I retired, I quickly discovered my subject matter was more
effectively written from my personal perspective, so I
shifted my genre from a novel project into a memoir.

With the help of my new-found writing colleagues, I
secured a writing coach to help me through the editing
and publishing process. Now, I have published 3 books in
the last three years. My pen name is Alexis Faere. If you
go looking for my books online, be sure to search for
Alexis Faere.

Two of the three books are prayers (in large print) I
created for my grandparents long ago as a way to spend
time with them every day. I took those prayers and turned
them into books for other grandparents to enjoy. Each
book has a prayer for each day of the year, and the
prayers are whimsical and express appreciation, respect
and acknowledges the human side of being a
grandparent.

My latest book was released in early May 2024; it is a
memoir called Invisible Wounds: An Inside Story. The
following editorial review from Reedsy Discovery states it
perfectly:
 

 
“This is one of the most important non-fiction books I have ever read! An imperative read
for those dealing with the trauma of kidnap & rape.
I am thankful this author has not only shared her story in written form but also for the work
she does each day, bridging the gap between offenders and survivors. The world is
blessed and better with her in it. I'm glad she's still here and chose to survive, providing
guidance, encouragement, hope, and light for others. You can find yourself on the other
side of trauma and regain a sense of security and peace, trusting your intuition. It is
possible! Do not give up.”
Reedsy Discovery—Reviewed by Jennie Louwes

Since the publication of my memoir in May, Invisible Wounds won an International Impact
Book Award Gold Medal in two categories (Life Stories and Memoir), and a Readers’
Favorite International Book Award Silver Medal in the Non-Fiction—True Crime category. I
recently appeared as a guest on Jerrod Hardy’s The On Purpose Podcast. If you would
like to see the full podcast episode, here’s the link on YouTube, or it can be found where
any podcasts are offered.

If you’re interested in reading more by Alexis Faere (that’s me: Cindy Stroud) take a peek
at my website:  alexisfaere.com  where you can find juicy motivational morsels, blogs, and
you can subscribe to my monthly newsletter (and get a bonus Invisible Wounds chapter).

All three books are available on Amazon.com, BarnesandNoble.com, or
at alexisfaere.com.

After spending time on marketing endeavors for my books (that’s a whole new job), my
next big project is a children’s book series about a boy who learns what his intuition is and
how to use it in his everyday life.

 
 

 
Fred Rosett, Alcon Retiree,
Sculptor, in his words

I retired from Alcon in 2011 after 21 years
and both my wife and I truly loved
working there.  Our Alcon tenure has
allowed us to enjoy retirement. 
Lockdowns during Covid-19 had been the
impetus to allow me to move from “Left-
brained” things (analytical, methodical
and logical) to “right-brained stuff (artsy,
creative, and emotional).

I have always been interested in the
intricacies of art in a wide range of
materials ranging from stained glass,
wood, steel finally settling on stainless-
steel wire sculpture.

Creating stainless steel wire sculptures
allows me to explore the interplay
between rigidity and fluidity. The
medium’s inherent strength and resilience
contrast with its potential for intricate,
delicate designs in each sculpture.  I
strive to capture the essence of
movement, emotion, and form,
transforming cold, industrial materials into
dynamic, organic shapes. Through this
art form, I aim to reflect the complexities
of nature and the human experience,
blending the mechanical with the
ethereal.

The past 4 years as a sculptor has
allowed me to produce pieces for public,
commercial, and private settings and
larger 18-20 ft. dandelion sculptures
 titled “Lion’s Tooth” (dandelion in
French)  and “Wishful Thinking” can be
visited in both Fort Worth and Arlington,
TX.   At present, two sculptures are being
finalized for the Texas State Fair and the
City of Coppell, TX scheduled for
installation by the end of September.   I
also remain hopeful for commissions from
three other North Texas municipalities
presently under consideration.

Retirement is fun!

You can see more of Fred's work on his
website - https://rosettartworks.com/

 

Fred's sculpture "Flying" is now on display at the
State Fair Sculpture Garden.

Lion's Tooth above, and Fred pouring the base
prior to installation, below.

All photos from Fred Rosett.

 
 

 
Program - June 7, 2024

 

To learn more, see
Alcon's Corporate Giving
site.  If you have
questions about
Corporate Giving, you
can contact Jill at
jill.ames@alcon.com or
corporate.giving@alcon.c
om.

For the Alcon Retirees June program, around 60 gathered
in the Alcon Crossroads Conference Center (old
cafeteria) to learn about Alcon's Corporate Giving.

Our speaker for the June 7th program Jill Ames,
Manager, Alcon Foundation, spoke to us about the
Foundation, their partners, and their impact on eye care
and our local community. She also discussed Alcon’s
Corporate Giving programs: Alcon Foundation which
provides charitable monetary donations and Alcon Cares
which provides charitable product and equipment
donations.

In 2023, Alcon Cares and Alcon Foundation provided
nearly $40 million in charitable product, equipment, and
monetary donations. A key Alcon Cares program supports
over 294 global medical missions, with over 96,000
patients served and providing 26,000 surgeries during
2023. The Alcon Foundation provides grants to eligible
501(c)3 organizations that offer programs and services in
order to increase access to quality eye care. 

 
 

 
Thank you to the Alcon team that supported us including: our liaison Jim Rinehart,
Senior Manager, HR Benefits; Denise DiLiberti, Alcon Event Coordinator, Facilities; the
Sodexo Catering team for their excellent buffet; Media Services for their support, and
Security and Facilities for the reserved parking spaces and golf carts.

Also thank you to Pat Cappelletti, ARA President, who organized this event and her team
of helpers: B.J. Denson, Laurie Stelljes, Melissa and James Schaefer,  Mark VonTress,
and Annabelle Corboy. And thank you to Richard Brigman for the photos.

 

 

 
 

 
Program - September 20, 2024

 
Around 65 enjoyed “Lunch in the Lobby”
of the Schollmaier Auditorium prior to the
program. Our speaker was Sid O’Bryant,
Ph.D. He is the Executive Director of the
Institute for Translational Research at the
University of North Texas Health Science
Center at Fort Worth. Dr. Bryant is also
the principal investigator of the most
comprehensive ongoing clinical study of
the biology of Alzheimer’s Disease.

 
The patient population of this study, Health & Aging Brain Study – Health and Disparities
(HABS-HD), is among the three largest racial/ethnic groups in the United States, i.e.,
African Americans, Hispanics, non-Hispanic Whites.

Dr. O’Bryant explained how he approaches these communities on engaging in the
research studies. He builds a partnership with these groups by creating educational
opportunities with awareness of the disease; engagement from churches and health fairs;
and finally with the possibility of being a part of the research study.

A review of other research studies conducted on Alzheimer’s disease was presented by
Dr. O’Bryant as well as diabetes in relation to brain shrinkage.

Dr. O’Bryant stated his personal vision in life is “optimal brain health for all”.

At the conclusion of his talk, Dr. O’Bryant opened the room for questions. His responses
were respectful, friendly and very informative.

To watch his presentation, click here.
 

 
 

 
Thank you to the Alcon team that supported us including: our liaison, Jim Rinehart,
Senior Manager, HR Benefits; Denise DiLiberti, Alcon Event Coordinator, Facilities; the
Sodexo Catering team for their excellent buffet; Media Services for their support of our
Webex, and Security and Facilities for the reserved parking spaces and golf carts.

Also thank you to Pat Cappelletti, ARA President, who organized this event and her team
of helpers: B.J. Denson, Laurie Stelljes, Mark VonTress, Lana Morgan, and Annabelle
Corboy. And thank you to Lito Dayrit for the candid shots and Phil Robbins, photographer,
Alcon Creative Services for the photos of Dr. O'Bryant's talk.

 

 
 

 
Alcon Retirees Association

P.O. Box 173416
Arlington, Texas 76003-3416

or
Alcon Retirees Association

Mail Drop R9-14
6201 South Freeway

Fort Worth, Texas 76134

Ways to engage with Alcon:
www.alcon.com

Facebook: www.facebook.com/AlconEyeCare
Instagram: www.instragram.com/AlconLife

Main Number: (800) 862-5266

This Newsletter was sent to you as a member of the Alcon Retirees Association.

Unsubscribe
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